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Background and Overview 
 
Established with the approval of Provost Brian Jersky and Academic Senate in Spring 2021, the 
Covid Equity in Faculty Evaluations Task Force was charged with developing campus guidelines 
for advancing equity for parents, caregivers, and other faculty at the intersection of race and 
gender who were negatively impacted by COVID-19 during the evaluation process (lecturer 
faculty), and evaluation, retention, tenure & promotion (tenured/tenure-track faculty). The Task 
Force was given three primary objectives. The first was to develop a campus-wide set of 
informed best practices for how evaluators can read candidates’ files through an equity lens, so 
as not to perpetuate inequities caused by the Covid pandemic, particularly for parents and 
caregiving faculty, keeping in mind the acute impacts for women and faculty of color and those 
at multiple intersections of inequities. Second, the Task Force was to create procedural 
guidelines that address both how candidates and evaluators can promote equity in the evaluation 
process post-COVID. Third, the Task Force was to offer structures for College and Department 
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Force also presented the guidelines and consulted with the College of Engineering who 
simultaneously were examining how to proactively address issues of inequity in the RTP 
process.  
 
Dissemination and Training 
 
From there, the Task Force focused its efforts on dissemination and training of candidates and 
evaluators. AVP Fleming and Task Force co-chairs facilitated the three Faculty Affairs RTP 
Candidate Workshops in September 2021 followed by three Faculty Affairs RTP Evaluator 
Workshops in October 2021. These 90-minute workshops were centered around COVID Impact 
and the available guidelines as a tool to promote equity. In the candidate workshops faculty 
members were provided guidance on how to address or evaluate the impact of the pandemic in 
the evaluation process, particularly for reappointment, tenure, and promotion. Attendees were 
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2. Clarify RTP policy regarding how to demonstrate that RSCA publications are peer 
reviewed, because currently if a candidate submits readers' reports that contain critiques 
of their work, RTP evaluators can use these critiques in their evaluations (even though 
readers' reports are simply a phase of the publication process, and do not represent final 
products). 

 
Lecturer Implications:  

1. Task Force members note the need for enhanced infrastructure surrounding lecturer 
evaluations, including making information about how to prepare files readily available to 
lecturer candidates, and informing them more systematically about evaluation schedules 
and processes.   

2. The Task Force also recognizes that many of the considerations and revisions it has 
worked on are directly applicable to lecturer faculty, who are the most vulnerable among 
us. The Task Force encourages future efforts to examine the evaluation of lecturer faculty 
and how many of the suggested best practices can be applied. 

 


